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REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES
DEPARTMENT OFFINANCE
BUREAU OF CUSTOMS

MANILA 1099
South Harbor, Gate 3, Port Area, Manila

January 29, 2019

CUSTOMS MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO. 32 - 20/9

To:  All District/Port Collectors
All Others Concerned

SUBJECT: Non-designation or endorsement by the Philippine
Association of BI-GI Steel Pipes and Tubes
Manufactures, Inc. of any person or industry association
for any formal representation at the Bureau of Customs.

With reference to the letter dated January 10, 2019 from Mauro Dela Rosa
Arce, President, Philippine Association of Black Iron and Galvanized Iron (BI-GI)
Pipes and Tubes Manufacturers, Inc., all concerned are informed that said
association has not endorsed or designated any person or any other industry
association to formally represent it at the Bureau of Customs, whether to accept,
assist or give recommendations on matters of valuation issues and standards for
steel pipes.

For your information and guidance.

REY LEONARDO B. GUERRERO

Commissioner, BOC
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South Harbor, Gate 3, Port Area, Manila 1099eTel. Nos.: 527-4537, 527-1935 (OCOM)
Website: www.customs.gov.phE-mail: Boc.cares@customs.gov.ph (PIAD)
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PHILIPPINE ASSOCIATION OF BLACK IRON
AND GALVANIZED IRON PIPES AND TUBES
MANUFACTURERS, INC.

January 10, 2019

The Honorable
REY LEONARDO B. GUERREROQO
Commissioner, Bureau of Customs

Port Area, Manila
ureau of Customs
| | Oftice of the Commissianar
Dear Commissioner Guerrero: MY Doloing Dusomant o
¢ ' N
19-00991
Greetings!

I wish to respectfully inform your good office that the Philippine Association of BI-GI Steel
Pipes and Tubes Manufacturers, Inc., an industry association Member of the Philippine
Chamber of Commerce & Industry (PCCI) has not ever since endorsed or designated any
person or any other industry associations to represent it formally at the Bureau of Customs
(BOC), whether to accept, assist or give recommendations on matters of valuation issues and
standards for steel pipes, among others. Any misrepresentation or abuses committed, our
Association has nothing to do with them.

ook forward to any kind assistance that the Office of Customs Commissioner can extend us
in this regard by way of disseminating this info to all concerned offices for their guidance.

Should in any way dear Commissioner Guerrero that you may require our assistance or
support to your strong leadership at the BOC, please let me know.

Thank you very much.

Very truly yours,
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ELA ROSA ARCE
Prestent

cc,; Ms. Rhea Gregorio, POM Collector
Atty. Erastus Sandino B. Austria, MICP
Ms. Laila Reyes, Chief, Assessment, Harbor Center

Suite 8-U, Future Point Plaza 3, 111 Panay Avenue. South Triangle. Quezon City, Metro-Manila. Philippines
Telefax: (02) 961-7753 Email: bigipipesidivahoo.com.ph




